

Wadebridge School

Limited Company Registered UK (Charitable status) Company No: 07999988

Headteacher: Miss T. Yardley B.A. Hons. Gonvena Hill, Wadebridge, Cornwall PL27 6BU



Telephone Number: 01208 812881 E-Mail: enquiries@wadebridge.cornwall.sch.uk Website: www.wadebridge.cornwall.sch.uk

DDB/nm July 2018

Dear Parents

Year 7 Residential Experience

Hopefully your child enjoyed their induction day at Wadebridge School and has begun to make new friends in the Tutor Group. To encourage strong and supportive relationships in the Tutor Group we are running a Year 7 Residential Experience, which will take place during the week beginning Monday 17th September. Each Tutor Group will spend two days and one night in and around the Wadebridge area. The students will be taking part in various activities including a beach day with surf lessons and a trip down the camel trail for some crabbing and an ice cream.

Your son/daughter will need to be in school at the normal time of 8.40am and they will return from school the following day as usual at 3.00pm. The Tutor Groups will be out on these days:-

- Monday 17th & Tuesday 18th September will be PWD, CST, WES & JMC
- Thursday 20th & Friday 21st September will be MWL, DMA & BLY

This residential experience is an important part of our programme in Year7 and has proven invaluable in helping pupils make friends and establish bonds with their tutors and other staff. We have subsidised the costs but are asking parents for a voluntary contribution of £35. We appreciate that on top of uniform and PE costs that this may cause difficulties for some families, if this is the case please contact the school. For pupils supported by Pupil Premium please contact Mrs S Delisle.

Please complete and return the reply slip below together with the appropriate payment and the attached parental consent form to the school office, by Monday 10th September – without these your child will not be able to go - *Please note that we intend to keep the information from the consent form for the entire academic year so please include all relevant details*. If you are able to pay before September please make cheques payable to 'Wadebridge School' with your child's name and "Year 7 Residential Experience" written on the back, however, On-line payments will be available from the beginning of September for your child.

If you have any concerns about your child participating, please contact me as soon as possible so that we can explore possible solutions. I can be contacted by email at ddarbourne@wadebridge.cornwall.sch.uk or via the school office – 01208 812881, this will also be the **emergency** number during the camp.

We hope that <u>all</u> Year 7 pupils will take part in this activity. It has proved in the past to be both educational and enjoyable to all.

Yours sincerely

Mr D Darbourne

Residential Leader

Please return to the School Reception by Monday 10th September - Year 7 Residential Experience

I would like to reserve a place for my son/daughter Tutor Group

Payment Options – please indicate which payment option you will be using

I enclose payment in full of £35.00 for the Residential Experience.

I will pay via my On-line payment account.

Signed: Parent/Guardian